

Dear friends and colleagues,

I wish you a successful and blessed 2012.

There only remains a few more days until our youth camp, and we're bringing the preparation time to the end. The camp starts on January 8, and ends on the 14. There are thirty-four campers signed up to come, from Bujanovac, Leskovac, Nis, Arandjelovac, Ruma, Belgrade, Pancevo and Lalic. The purpose of this camp is to encourage our young people to make right decisions, even though they may be rejected by others, or their friends might call them "weird". We want to encourage them to stand firm in the decision they have made to believe in Christ, knowing that the Christian life is well worth living. We expect that the Lord will give us wisdom to understand their problems, answer their questions, counter their fears, and that we will be able to respond to their needs. We have guests coming from the organization "Brak i porodica" (Marriage and Family), who will give a short teaching on the importance of family and the responsibilities involved in a romantic relationship between a young man and a young woman. Another organization that is helping us is called "Izaberi zivot" (Choose Life), and they will teach on peer pressure and influences that the media and general society have on young people. It is my prayer that we will bring a new hope into their lives, and that they will enjoy this time of fellowship, entertainment, and Bible study. I believe that this camp will be a tremendous blessing for our young people in Serbia, and that we will once again be witnesses of lives changed by the power of the Lord.

If you wish to support us, you can pray:

- That the campers and teachers will travel safely.
- That the teachers will serve the young people filled with the love of Christ.
- For unity in the teacher team and wisdom in our work.
- That the young people will hear, understand, and receive the gospel message in their hearts.

With regards,

CEF worker and camp organizer

Darko Srnka